EFC Committee Meeting
Date: 14/07/2021
Time: 16.00
Location: Quartermile

Attendance: Don M, Anja K, Martin B, Andrea M, Marco B, Ellen S (arriving at 17.45)
Apologies: Paul N-M
Minutes: Marco B.
Agenda:
1. Approving Ellen Starkey as Committee Member and Grants Officer
a. Yes/No
2. Level 0 and return of full indoor fencing:
a. Can we return next week? If not, when?
b. Process for risk assessments
i.
Who, how often, how many?
c. SF Guidance - is it likely to change materially, enough to affect the risk
assessments?
d. EL Booking
3. Move to Meadowbank Sports Centre
a. Yes/No?
b. Look at potential draft schedules, which one do we want, do we want any
modifications?
c. Curriculum and lesson aims for all classes?
d. A look at budget, how much will we need to break even with new schedule of
classes
e. Promoting new venue and classes
4. Resuming Fencing at St. Thomas of Aquins:
a. What classes will we run there, which ones from the MSC schedule can we
adapt to the reduced hall time available at St. T?
5. Data Protection & Privacy Policies
a. Introduction
b. Vote to adopt
6. Direct Debit and Monthly Membership
a. Proposed restart in August 2021
b. Setting membership levels
7. Charity Trustees
a. Who?
8. AOB

Minutes:
1. Ellen Starkey is unanimously elected as committee member and grants officer.
2. Can we return to indoor fencing? - This discussion effectively merged points 2, 4 and
6 into a wide ranging, hour long discussion.
a. Committee was divided as to whether we should aim to return next week. On
the one hand we are keen to return to fencing as quickly as possible, and
there would be reputational gain from moving quickly, however:
i.
Scottish Fencing have yet to update their guidance, so we would be
guessing at the capacity/numbers that we could allow to fence
1. This is particularly important as our breakeven point is 25
fencers on the night.
ii.
All risk assessments have to be updated in line with new guidance
issued - without new risk assessments that we know meet guidance,
we will have to proceed with the old ones, limiting capacity to 20
fencers, effectively accepting a loss.
iii.
Pay as you go has not been a popular system thus far, and all July
sessions would be pay as you go.
iv.
Timing for getting book system set up and getting the bookings filled
was deemed by some to be too short
b. Process for updating covid risk assessments was reaffirmed, smoothing over
any confusion from beforehand. It is clear that the club needs to have
separate risk assessments for every different class/session it runs. It was also
accepted that these risk assessments may be quite similar, as the classes
themselves operate in similar ways, as far as Covid is concerned.
i.
Marco will coordinate creation and updating of risk assessments with
Don. Updating will be undertaken by the class/session coaches and
Martin will check to see that all risk assessments comply with
government and Scottish/British Fencing guidance.
ii.
Risk assessments will be checked ahead of every session, and
updated when needed.
c. Scottish Fencing has yet (at time of writing) to publish updated guidance on
fencing during Level 0. Committee agrees that it would be preferable to wait
until guidance is available so that decisions can be based on hard facts
d. The club’s Edinburgh Leisure booking at St. Thomas of Aquins remains in
place, and will resume on Tuesday, Aug 19th as it stands. Marco to contact
EL and ask to restore our bookings for Tue & Thurs starting Aug 3rd.
3. Move to Meadowbank Sports Centre
a. The move to Meadowbank is approved unanimously, but it is noted that we do
not have a confirmed date for the opening from Edinburgh Leisure yet - just
Autumn 2021.
i.
Conditions and cost for let will remain the same as our current
Edinburgh Leisure let at St Thomas of Aquins.
b. Andrea presents her draft schedule, which is well received by committee, and
a lengthy discussion ensued to ensure everyone understood the details and is
on the same page
i.
The new schedule is to some extent aspirational, and committee does
not expect us to be able to run all of it immediately

ii.

A key feature is the progression of classes, providing the skeleton of
pathway for fencers, to be further developed by committee in
collaboration with coaches
1. Of this progression one particular detail is a Metal 1 course,
which seeks, among other things, to expose new fencers to all
three weapons.
2. This may mean acquiring a set of 6 blades for each weapon,
but a worthwhile expenditure to honour our commitment to
being a 3 weapon club.
iii.
The intention is to start with fewer classes, then build up to a full 3 day
schedule of afternoon and evening fencing, as and when demand
increases
iv.
Cost is flagged as an issue by Martin, and Marco tasked with coming
up with a budget for various class scenarios, and how many club
members would be needed for the club to break even. Marco also
notes that if/when the club is able to run a full schedule of classes, it’s
expenditure on venue would be broadly similar to the funding required
for a good sized salle - so a full activity schedule at MSC would
indicate the club is financially able to sustain a dedicated space..
c. Andrea’s draft plan is to be converted to calendar grid format and forwarded
to coaches for input, and creation of curriculum/course goals for all courses:
i.
These will be published on the website to give prospective fencers
and their parents and idea of what they are getting out of the course
ii.
Committee expects this to be quite simple, as a curriculum should
already exist for all existing classes, and our group of experienced
coaches would have no problem updating these
d. Club Secretary to submit application to Edinburgh Leisure for all times offered
at MSC at earliest convenience, but no later than July 19th.
4. Resuming Fencing at St. Thomas of Aquins
a. Committee is unsure at this time of how many fencers will return to the club,
and how the continuing summer holidays will impact that return.
b. After discussion, the committee compromised to restart regular Tuesday and
Thursday Open Sessions from the first week of August, with resumption of
Wednesday classes commencing after the school holidays end.
i.
Annual membership, payable in monthly installments will resume in
August, with exact cost to be determined, and collection by direct debit
only.
ii.
Marco is to draft a newsletter to all members announcing this news
and change, and the change to payment by direct debit, encouraging
members to sign up for August as soon as possible
5. New Data Protection & Privacy Policies
a. Adopted unanimously, to be published on the website as soon as possible
6. Direct Debit & Monthly Membership
a. Move to direct debit suggested by Andrea and Marco to reduce administration
time taken for membership, and make payment easier for members
i.
Some costs involved, around 1% of income taken by direct debit
provider, but worth it for the reduction in manual effort of committee
and members

ii.
Approved unanimously
b. Membership levels:
i.
Given ongoing restrictions on venue capacity (even after Level 0), the
potential (however well the risk is managed) of covid shutting down
the club, it was agreed unanimously that committee will have to look at
increasing membership fees.
ii.
Any change would not be drastic, a £5 increase a month was
discussed, but would go a long way toward stabilising the finances of
the club, which have been running at a loss for some months.
7. Charity Trustees
a. Marco outlined that the charity application was progressing, but that the club
needs to agree on 3 trustees. Marco and Paul have volunteered to be the first
two, but a 3rd is needed
i.
Andrea objects to Paul becoming a trustees, citing committee and club
commitments made in the Winter to remove coaches from committee
and, consequently, trustees
ii.
It is countered that Paul has few coaching commitments (1-2 fencers),
is club President, and that this objection has not previously been
raised.
iii.
Committee remains divided on this issue and no vote is taken. It is
agreed that Marco should create a role profile and include a call for
volunteers in the next newsletter

